
 

STANDING COMMITTEE ON HEALTH CARE 
 

July 17th, 2001 
 

MINUTE NO. 9 
10:04 a.m. – Legislative Chamber 

 

1. PRESENT: Ms. Junor in the Chair and Members Bakken, Boyd, Gantefoer, McCall, 
Melenchuk and Thomson. 

  Ms. Lorjé substituting for Mr. Belanger 

 Members, not of the Committee, present: 
Mr. Hart 
Mr. Wartman 
 
Others Present: 
Leslie Anderson, Committee Researcher 

2. Pursuant to its Order of Reference dated May 25, 2001, the Committee resumed receiving and 
reporting on representations from interested parties and individual with respect to the Final Report 
of the Commission on Medicare. 

3. Ms. Rosalee Longmoore representing the Saskatchewan Union of Nurses addressed the 
Committee and responded to questions. 

Ms. Longmoore tabled the following document: 

  HCC 37/24 Saskatchewan Union of Nurses:  Written submission dated July 17, 2001. 

4. Mss. June Blau and Donna Brunskill representing the Saskatchewan Registered Nurses Association 
addressed the Committee and responded to questions. 

Ms. Blau tabled the following documents: 

 HCC 38/24 Saskatchewan Registered Nurses Association:  Written submission entitled 
“Vision to Action” dated July 2001. 

5. At 12:04 p.m. the Committee recessed until 1:05 p.m.  

6. Ms. Jean Mahoney representing the Saskatchewan Catholic Health Corporation and Mr. Michel 
Thibault representing the Catholic Health Association of Saskatchewan addressed the Committee 
and, with Mssrs. Harvey Fox and Dale Olsen, responded to questions. 

Ms. Mahoney tabled the following document: 
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 HCC 39A/24 Saskatchewan Catholic Health Corporation:  Written submission dated July 17, 
2001. 

Mr. Thibault tabled the following document: 

 HCC 39B/24 Catholic Health Association of Saskatchewan:  Written submission. 

6. Mr. Leonard Johnson representing the Village in Lintlaw and the Rural Municipality of Hazelwood 
addressed the Committee and responded to questions. 

7. Mr. David McCall representing the Town of Indian Head addressed the Committee and responded 
to questions. 

Mr. McCall tabled the following document: 

 HCC 40/24 Town of Indian Head:  Written submission dated July 17, 2001. 

8. Mr. Glen McMillan representing the Kipling District Health Foundation addressed the Committee 
and responded to questions. 

9. At 3:07 p.m., the Committee recessed until 3:14 p.m.  

10. Mr. Doug Blanc and Ms. Norinne Berge representing the Saskatchewan Government and General 
Employees’ Union addressed the Committee and, with Mr. Friedrich Bayer, responded to 
questions. 

Mr. Blanc tabled the following document: 

 HCC 41/24 Saskatchewan Government and General Employees’ Union:  Written submission 
dated July 17, 2001. 

11. Mr. Ed Varjassy and Ms. Gail Haanstra representing the Town of Kipling addressed the Committee 
and Mr. Varjassy responded to questions. 

Mr. Varjassy tabled the following document: 

 HCC 42/24 Town of Kipling:  Written submission dated July 17, 2001. 

12. Mr. Jim Saunders and Ms. Anita Bergman representing the Regina Health District addressed the 
Committee and Mr. Saunders responded to questions. 

Mr. Saunders tabled the following document: 

 HCC 43/24 Regina Health District:  Written submission dated July 17, 2001. 
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13. Mr. Bruce Deg representing the Rolling Hills Health District addressed the Committee and with 
Wayne Button responded to questions. 

Mr. Deg tabled the following document: 

 HCC 44/24 Rolling Hills Health District:  Written submission dated July 17, 2001. 

14. At 5:45 p.m., the Committee recessed until 7:04 p.m.  

15. Ms. Myrna Barclay representing the Community Health Co-operative Federation of Saskatchewan 
addressed the Committee and, with Mr. Patrick Lapointe and Ms. Mary Flynn, responded to 
questions. 

Ms. Barclay tabled the following document: 

 HCC 45/24 Rolling Hills Health District:  Written submission dated July 2001. 

16. Dr. Barry McLennan representing the University of Saskatchewan College of Medicine addressed 
the Committee responded to questions. 

17. Ms. Sharon Armstrong representing the Town of Wynyard addressed the Committee and 
responded to questions. 

18. Ms. Shirley Roettger addressed the Committee. 

19. Mssrs. Steven Foley and John Weldon and Ms. Cheryl Stadnachuk representing the Canadian 
Union of Public Employees addressed the Committee and Mr. Weldon and Ms. Stadnachuk 
responded to questions. 

Mr. Foley tabled the following documents: 

 HCC 46A/24 Canadian Union of Public Employees:  Written submission dated July 17, 2001. 

 HCC 46B/24 Canadian Union of Public Employees:  Written submission entitled “A Vision for 
Health Care:  Building a Responsive Health Care System” dated August 2000. 

20. Ms. Sherry Ehmann and Mr. Pat Roszell representing Saskatchewan Individualized Funding Inc. 
addressed the Committee and responded to questions. 

Ms. Ehmann tabled the following document: 

 HCC 47/24 Saskatchewan Individualized Funding Inc.:  Written submission dated July 2001. 

21. It was moved by Mr. Melenchuk: 

That this Committee do now adjourn.  
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The question being put, the motion was agreed to. 

22. The Committee adjourned at 9:58 p.m. until 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, July 18, 2001. 

 
 
 
 
__________________________ __________________________ 
Viktor Kaczkowski Judy Junor 
Committee Clerk Committee Chair 


